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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
PRESTON NIBLACK, DIRECTOR
JEFFREY RODUS, FIRST DEPUTY DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

INTRO. NO:  859-A
COMMITTEE:  Public Safety

	TITLE:  A local law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to requiring the police department to submit to the council reports of crime in all parks and playgrounds within the City that are greater than one acre in size.

	[bookmark: _GoBack]SPONSOR(S): Council Members Vallone, Comrie, Eugene, Ferreras, Fidler, Gentile, Jackson, James, Koppell, Lander, Mendez, Recchia, Rose, Williams, Wills, Rodriguez, Halloran, Oddo and Ulrich


SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: This legislation would require the Police Department to supply a crime report that includes total number of major felony crime complaints for properties under the jurisdiction of the Department of Parks and Recreation to the City Council that are one acre or greater in size each quarter. Additionally, this legislation would require the Police Department to post all quarterly reports online via the Police Department’s website within five business days of submitting the crime status report to City Council. This legislation includes the following timetable to begin reporting crime complaints for parks: (1) by January 1, 2014, the thirty largest parks; (2) by June 1, 2014, one hundred largest parks; (3) by January 1, 2015, two hundred largest parks; (4) by January 1, 2016, three hundred largest parks; (5) by January 1, 2017, all parks one  acre or greater in size; and (6) by January 1, 2018, all public pools, basketball courts, recreation centers, and playgrounds that are not located within parks one acre or greater in size.

EFFECTIVE DATE: This bill will take effect immediately.
FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal 2014
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT:

	

	

Effective FY14

	
FY Succeeding
Effective FY15
	
Full Fiscal
Impact FY14


	
Revenues 
	
$0
	
$0
	
$0

	
Expenditures 
	$0
	
$0
	
$0

	
Net
	
$0
	
$0
	
$0



IMPACT ON REVENUES: There would be no impact on revenue resulting from the enactment of this legislation.
IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: Since the Police Department already reviews crime complaints and reports on crime in certain parks, the Department could comply with the requirements of this proposed legislation using existing resources.  There would be no impact on expenditures as a result from the enactment of this legislation. 
SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: N/A
SOURCE OF INFORMATION:  		 City Council Finance Division 
ESTIMATE PREPARED BY:		Ellen Eng, Legislative Financial Analyst
					
ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY:		Regina Poreda Ryan, Deputy Director					
LEGISLATIVE HISTORY: Int. No. 859 was introduced on May 15, 2012 and referred to the Committee on Public Safety. A hearing was held and the legislation was laid over on November 22, 2013 by the Committee.  The Committee will reconsider an amended version of the legislation, Proposed Int. No. 859-A, on December 16, 2013 and upon successful vote, the bill would be submitted to the full Council for a vote.
DATE SUBMITTED TO COUNCIL:  December 16, 2013
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